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24-007 

Training Services Policy Updates: Reciprocal Agreements 
Effective Immediately 

This Informational Broadcast is to inform all Local Workforce Development Boards 
(LWDBs) and interested parties of updates to the WIOA Title I-B Training Services 
Policy. Section 505.06 is being revised as the state of New Mexico no longer has a 
reciprocal agreement with Arizona. All appropriate updates in this broadcast will be 
included in the WIOA Title I-B Training Services Policy when it is revised. 

Section 505 – Consumer Choice 

Subsection 505.06 – Reciprocal Agreements 

Paragraphs A-C are revised under subsection 505.06 as follows: 

A. The Eligible Training Provider List (ETPL) is the primary list of eligible training 
providers and programs approved by the LWDBs to be used by the service 
provider staff when referring a WIOA Title I-B participant to training. Service 
provider staff may refer to programs on another state’s ETPL with which Arizona 
has a reciprocal agreement if a comparable program is not available on Arizona’s 
ETPL. 

B. Training provider and program information must be manually entered on the 
Service & Training Plan page in the State system of record. 

C. Service provider staff must enter “Reciprocal Agreement with [the State 
abbreviation]” in the Training Agent ID field, e.g. “Reciprocal Agreement with 
MT.” 

All requests for clarification regarding implementation should be sent to the Title I Policy 
team. 
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